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Side Tracks
     Steve Hashagen
Needless to say I am very late on the April newsletter
but I wanted to have one published so it will be short
and sweet, and the May newsletter will cover the
monthly meeting held last week Saturday!
Spring is finally here and so is the time we need to
start cutting and trimming the grass as needed.
Remember the monthly crew is responsible for this
task as well as their inside duties. Additionally the
crew needs to police the cut areas to remove any trash
or dead fall from the trees.
Hopefully the grass will fill in a little more around the
building and it will look a bit nicer.
Lastly please note the addition of the new members to
the maintenance schedule starting in May.

5 Months Maintenance Schedule

April 2002
Ray McClure Team Leader
Robert Miller
Charles Richmond
Mathew Sell
Will Smith
David Spencer
Carry-Over from March
Kevin Grandjean

May 2002
David Tumulty Team Leader
Randy Thomas
Willie Watts
Jerry Williams
Marty Barkley
Terry Bryant

June 2002
Duane Darling Team Leader
Aaron Coates
Jim Dunnuck
Steve Dennis
Joseph Ewing
David Funk

The Mainline
The Mainline is published by ALL POINTS
NORTH Model Railroad Club

The opinions expressed here are those of the authors
and may not reflect those of the club or its members.
The Mainline welcomes your contributions and
comments. The deadline for all articles is the 25th of
each month for the following month’s newsletter. 
Articles must be submitted in writing or via
E-mail to:
Steve Hashagen
2 Petal Cup Place
The Woodlands, Texas 77381-6201
  shashagen@houston.rr.com

ALL POINTS NORTH Model Railroad Club
meets the third Saturday of every month @ 10:00
a.m. at our club located @ 611 S. Magnolia Drive,
Conroe, Texas 77301.
Visitors and prospective members are always
welcome!
Visit our website on the worldwide web
@ www.allpointsnorthmrrc.org
                     
2002 Officers
President                Steve Hashagen   
                               936-321-1200
Vice President        Willie Watts
                                281-821-9630
Secretary                 Robert Miller
                                936-273-6737
Treasurer                 Jerry Williams
                                281-292-5102
Member-at-Large    David Spencer
                                281-441-7911
                The Mainline Staff
Steve Hashagen         Managing Editor
936.321.1200 shashagen@houston.rr.com

July 2002
Steve Hashagen Team Leader
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Tommy Graham
Kevin Grandjean
Mike Kremheller
Scott Kurzawski
Miguel Macias

August 2002
Ray McClure Team Leader
Robert Miller
Charles Richmond
Mathew Sell
Will Smith
David Spencer

First Annual “Train Stuff Flea Market”
APN will host it’s first train stuff flea market, sale and
swap meet with the NUTS Train Club the 3rd Sunday
in August @ 12:00 noon. 

Membership Drive
I want to remind each of you that promoting our club
to “quality” prospective members is everyone’s
responsibility. We are meeting our membership goals
of two new members a year, but I challenge each of
you to promote our club whenever possible and
sponsor one new member in the next 12 to 18 months.

April 2002 Header Photo
This month’s header picture was provided by Steve
Hashagen and is a photo of an old UP geep sitting in
the siding in Old Town Spring last month.

Calendar of Events

May 2002
18th Monthly meeting @ 10:00

June
15th Monthly meeting @ 10:00

.

Happy Birthday!

May 2002
19th Scott Kurzawski

June 2002
Miguel Macias
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